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From: Sanchez, Martha LIB
Sent: Tuesday, August 06, 2002 2:48 PM
To: Meyers, Robert COE
Subject: RE: ETHICS QUESTION

Dear Mr. Meyers,

Thank you so much for your response.

Martha Sanchez

----Original Message---
From: Meyers. Robert COE
Sent: Tuesday, August 06, 2002 11:41 AM
To: Sanchez, Martha LIB
Subject: RE: ETHICS QUESTION

In order to answer your question, I am assuming that the Branch Managers have no formal authority to enter into
contracts on behalf of the County with the firm providing janitorial services to the County. Provided these workers are
receiving fair market value for the services they are performing for library employees, then it wouldn’t be unethical.
Also, they, obviously, cannot be cleaning employees’ homes during the hours they are supposed to be working for the
County.

I agree with your assessment that it may give the appearance of impropriety, but that alone is not an ethics violation.

Robert Meyers

Original

Message

From: Sanchez, Martha UB
Sent: Tuesday, August 06, 2002 7:46 AM
To: Meyers, Robert COE
Cc: ‘urbizuw@mdpls.org’; ‘moras@mdpls.org’; Gornez, Leo A. US
Subject: RE: ETHICS QUESTION

Good Morning, just a friendly reminder about below email. Please call me if you have any questions. Thank you

---Original Message----
From: Sanchez, Martha LIB
Sent: Wednesday, July31, 2002 9:35 AM
To: Meyers, Robert COE
Cc: ‘urbizuw©mdpls.org’; ‘morasmdpls.crg’; Gornez, Leo A. LIB
Subject: ETHICS QUESTION

Good Morning, Mr. Meyers,

We are requesting your opinion on an ethics question. It appears that several library employees, including
some Branch Managers, are hiring employees from the contracted janitorial service to clean their personal
homes. These workers are being paid regular wages-no freebies.

Is this allowed? Do you think it at least gives the appearance of impropriety?

Thank you for your time and assistance,

Martha Sanchez
Library Personnel Manager
305 375-5337
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To: Sanchez, Martha LIB
Subject: RE: ETHICS QUESTION

In order to answer your question, I am assuming that the Branch Managers have no formal authority to enter into contracts
on behalf of the County with the firm providing janitorial services to the County. Provided these workers are receiving fair
market value for the services they are performing for library employees, then it wouldn’t be unethical. Also, they, obviously,
cannot be cleaning employees’ homes during the hours they are supposed to be working for the County.

I agree with your assessment that it may give the appearance of impropriety, but that alone is not an ethics violation.

Robert Meyers

Original

Message

From: Sanchez, Martha UB
Sent: Tuesday, August 06, 2002 7:48 AM
To: Meyers, Robert COE
Cc: ‘urbizuw@mdpls.org’; ‘moras@mdpls.org’; Gomez, Leo A. LIB
Subject: RE: ETHICS QUESTION

Good Morning, just a friendly reminder about below email. Please call me if you have any questions. Thank you

---Original Message----
From: Sanchez, Martha LIB
Sent: Wednesday, July 31, 2002 9:35 AM
To: Meyers, Robert COE
Cc: ‘urbizuwmdpls.org’; ‘morasmdpIs.org’; Gcmez, Leo A. LIB
Subject: ETHICS QUESTION

Good Morning, Mr. Meyers,

We are requesting your opinion on an ethics question. It appears that several library employees, including some
Branch Managers, are hiring employees from the contracted janitorial service to clean their personal homes.
These workers are being paid regular wages-no freebies.

Is this allowed? Do you think it at least gives the appearance of impropriety?

Thank you for your time and assistance,

Martha Sanchez
Library Personnel Manager
305 375-5337
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